


Special Meeting			August 15, 2024	              	 7:00 AM

Members present: Larry Skiftun, Tom Deede, Bryon Brynjulson, Devin Long and Chad Reimche

Kale Van Bruggen, Rinke-Noonan, Thomas Demke, Apex Engineering, were in attendance via video conference.

Gary Heintz was also in attendance via video conference. 

The Wells County Water Resource District Board meeting began at 7:00 AM.  

Open mic – no comments. 

Minutes of the July 9, 2024 meeting were reviewed. Devin made the motion, seconded by Tom to approve the minutes.  All voting aye, motion carried.

Minutes of the July 10, 2024 meeting were reviewed. Devin made the motion, seconded by Tom to approve the minutes.  All voting aye, motion carried.

Hurdsfield Project
· The electrical cable was only buried about 1 inch deep. Schimelfenig Construction placed rock and cut the cable.  Burlington Electric did repair and bury the cable deeper.
· Burlington Electric has completed installing a 20 amp GFCI protected receptacle at the valve vault. 
· Kurt Hart and Kyle Hart met with the board asking about what determines when the pumps can run.  Thomas reviewed the Hurdsfield Drain Operation Plan.   

Hagemeister Clean out Request
· Larry has given Hagemeisters the information and the board has not heard what Hagemeisters would like to do regarding the clean out.

Drain #1 Culvert-Mark Schmitz concern
· Apex Engineering surveyed N of 19th St. to the James River and the 18th St Crossing. Thomas will have a report for the board at the September meeting. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Discussion was held regarding replacing the culvert on 19th St. Apex Engineering will determine the size. Devin made the motion, seconded by Chad to replace the culvert.  All voting aye, motion carried.  Wells County Culvert Policy states that the county will pay 60% for culverts over 5 feet.  Larry will meet with the commissioners at their September meeting to update them on this project. 

SB 2372
· Kale had no further updates at this time.

Todd Bibelheimer ROW Permit
· The board reviewed the ROW permit from Todd Bibelheimer to clean the highway ditch 2 miles south of Hwy 30 and and 2 miles west on Hwy 15.  Mile marker 99-103.  Tom made the motion, seconded by Bryon to sign the permit.  All voting aye, motion carried. 


Rinke-Noonan Conflict Waiver-Re: Ellingson regarding Tile Permit 2024-0007
· The board reviewed the Conflict of Interest regarding Tile Permits 2024-0007. Bryon made the motion, seconded by Tom to sign the Conflict of Interests.  All voting aye, motion carried. 

Tile Permit 2024-0007
· The board reviewed the 2024-0007 Tile permit. Devin made the motion, seconded by Chad to approve this permit.  All voting aye, motion carried.  
[bookmark: _Hlk169007730]
55th Ave NE Crossing in the Oak Creek Drain
· Apex Engineering and Rinke Noonan Law Firm investigated the removal of the 55th Ave NE culvert crossings and whether such removal constitutes an obstruction to a drain.  Thomas will have the final report to Alex Mastellar soon for review.  Once that is complete the WRD will call a special meeting to determine the next step. 
· Kale reviewed with the board the action steps that can be taken after the report is finalized.  

Railroad Culverts-Drain #1
· CP Rail had culverts installed in Drain #1 under the CP Railway.  The culverts that were replaced were a check point for Drain #1.  The culverts that were installed were larger than the previous culverts that were installed according to the Drain #1 Permit.
· The board has concerns regarding the amount of water that will go through the larger culverts and the effect it will have down-steam.
· Thomas will contact DWR to see if any changes need to be made to the permit or the Operation Plan. 
· Thomas will have his final report to the board in September. 

Sheyenne River
· Anne Ehni and Spencer Marchand, SCD met with the board and gave an update on the sampling that has been done in the Sheyenne River in the Harvey area.  DEQ has been covering all the costs.  
· This is a 2 year project and they will continue to sample the River and are hoping to receive a report from DEQ at the end of the project. 

Tile Pump Erosion
· The board reviewed the Tile Pump Erosion Corrective Action form.  Chad made the motion, seconded by Bryon to adopt this form.  All voting aye, motion carried. 
· The board agreed that if a report does come in of tile pump erosion, after checking the permit, a phone call to the landowner will be the first step.
· If the landowner does not comply after a phone call, the board will complete Notice of Violations/ Corrective Action Form and it will be sent to the landowner, by certified mail, asking them to comply with their permit.  

2024 Drain Spraying
· Drains where no water is standing has been sprayed.  The lower part of the drains will be sprayed when there is no longer water in them. 

2025 Budget
· The board reviewed the 2025 Budget.  Bryon, made the motion, seconded Tom by to approve the 2025 budget.

Drain Assessments
· Devin made the motion, seconded by Bryon to assess $2.00 an acre maintenance special on Drain #1.  All voting aye, motion carried.
· Bryon made the motion, seconded by Chad to assess $1.00 an acre and $20 per parcel maintenance special on the Fessenden Drain.  All voting aye, motion carried.
· Chad made the motion, seconded by Tom to assess $.50 an acre maintenance special on Hamburg/West Norway.  All voting aye, motion carried.
· Devin made the motion, seconded by Chad to assess $2.00 an acre maintenance special on Oak Creek.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Apex Engineering.  Bryon made the motion, seconded by Chad to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

[bookmark: _Hlk171587794]The board reviewed the bill from Rinke-Noonan.  Tom made the motion, seconded by Devin to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Minnesota Valley Testing Labs.  Tom made the motion, seconded by Chad to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Burlington Electric.  Bryon made the motion, seconded by Devin to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Dakota Pump Control.  Tom made the motion, seconded by Chad to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.


The following bills were allowed and paid:
#6874 Larry Skiftun-per diem, mlge & exp			$718.81		
#6875 Tom Deede-per diem, mlge & exp			  347.40			    		 
#6876 Bryon Brynjulson-per diem, mlge & exp		 388.89		  
#6877 Devin Long- per diem, mlge & exp			 533.08	                            
#6878 Chad Reimche- per diem, mlge & exp			 180.37		    
#6879 Tammy Roehrich- Salary				1847.00
#6880 Rinke-Noonan-Legal Fees		                        2304.00			  
#6881 Apex Engineering- Engineering Services		1086.00	  		
#6882 Patrick Doan- Salary-Gateman			   334.43				
#6883 Susag Sand & Gravel- Beaver removal		    60.00
#6884 Wells County-Ottertail Share				    46.94					                
Drain Fund
#945 Void 
#946 Void
#947 Minnesota Valley Testing Lab				   991.00
#948 Northern Plains Electric					   602.00 
#949 Rinke-Noonan- Legal Fees 				 7046.50
#950 Void
#951 Void			 
#952 Apex Engineering-Engineering Fees	   	          12,284.50
#953 Dakota Pump & Control-Hurdsfield 			 1480.00
#954 Burlington Electric-Hurdsfield				3042.00
(voided checks due to updated billing & one printer jam) 


With no further business, meeting adjourned.

Approved:							Attest: 






